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I am very grateful for being granted the outstanding leadership award. I would like to 

express my heartfelt gratitude to the school, and the continuous guidance and support from all 

teachers and schoolmates. I am also very thankful for the opportunities to serve the school as the 

Head Prefect this year and the Vice Chairperson of the Design and Technology Society last year. 

It is my honor to be recognized and being motivated in pursuing my goals in leadership. 

 

Leadership is not hardship, but it requires the backing and encouragement from the 

community. Without the support, leaders have great difficulty in carrying out the required 

duties. Every leader bears a lot of responsibility but it is the leadership skills that could affect the 

achievement of the team. I treasure a lot the opportunity of being the Head Prefect, hence I tried 

my best to improve myself in every daily routine in order to lead the Prefect Team in the most 

efficient way and promote an optimal environment for teaching and learning. 

 

Often in my prefect duty, I am not only assisting the school in daily routines, but also 

trying to influence every student to look at the positive side of good discipline. ‘Rules are for the 

obedience of fools and the guidance of wise men.’ I hope every student can interpret the hidden 

meanings behind the rules instead of feeling being forced to follow them. Therefore, I try my best 

to be the role model of my fellow schoolmates, and seek every opportunity to explain the details to 

them. I trust most of the students do realize the implications and significance of the school rules, 

and they are becoming more and more self-disciplined. 

 

Lastly, I must give thanks again to the teachers and senior schoolmates who have brought 

me up as a leader. Their guidance has helped transform me from a shy and timid follower to a 

confident and passionate leader. They have taught me to inspire everyone in the team, and 

finally everyone in the team grows with good bonding and satisfaction. At the same time, I must 

heighten my alertness to the needs of the others and to be considerate to them. 

 

While my serving in the Prefect team is coming to an end, I wish the leaders of next year 

can serve the school and fellow students with all their hearts and passions. With the unique 

traditions and strengths of the Prefect team, I am sure we can strive for the highest effectiveness 

and efficiency, and work for the best of the school. 


